CITY OF SHORELINE

 COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOODS ACTION MINUTES 

April 7, 2010 
Shoreline City Hall 
7:00 p.m.

COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOODS REPRESENTATIVES PRESENT:

Ballinger – Londa Jacques, Joyce Lingerfelt

Briarcrest – Bettelinn Brown
Echo Lake – Marcie Riedinger, Diane Hettrick
Highland Terrace – Greg Logan
Hillwood – Lee Michaelis, Ann Erickson, Afia Menke
Innis Arden – Judy Allen
Meridian Park – Gretchen Atkinson

North City – Melanie Matway
Richmond Beach – Sheri Ashleman, Jack Malek
Richmond Highlands – Lisa Surowiec

Ridgecrest – Dick Nicholson, Patty Hale
Westminster – Emily Nutsch

VISITORS PRESENT:  Charlie Brown, Briarcrest neighborhood; Jennifer Roermund, Echo Lake neighborhood; Michael Derrick, Ronald Wastewater. 
CITY STAFF PRESENT: Dick Deal, Director of Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services; Debbie Tarry, Director of Finance; Rob Beem, Community Services Division Manager; Nora Smith, Neighborhood Coordinator
I. Call to Order and Roll Call
Chair Lee Michaelis called the meeting to order.  Roll was called.
DECISION: The agenda for April 7 was approved.

DECISION: The March 3 minutes were approved.
II.
Public Comment  
Michael Derrick, General Manager of Ronald Wastewater, invited neighborhood representatives to a lunch on Thursday, May 13 to learn about Ronald Wastewater projects in the neighborhoods this summer.
III.     A. New Business                                                                                               
                                                                                                                                          
· Establishing a Nominating Committee for Election of Officers

A nominating committee was formed to identify a slate of candidates for the Executive Board.  Nominating Committee volunteers included Patty Hale, Judy Allen, Londa Jacques and Gretchen Atkinson.
· Shoreline Financial Outlook and Services Update


Debbie Tarry, Director of Finance provided an update on the City’s financial outlook.  Ms. Tarry reported on polling results on a potential vote on a property tax increase.  Ms. Tarry also outlined the next steps in the process of City Council considering whether to put a property tax measure on the November 2010 ballot.
· Business License Program Announcement




Debbie Tarry, Director of Finance announced the City had launched a Business License program which was implemented in partnership with the Washington State Master Business License program.
Parks Bond Update







Dick Deal, Director of Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services provided an update on the projects funded through the 2006 Parks Bond.  The acquisition of three new properties, South Woods, SPU Hamlin and Kruckeberg Botanic Garden is complete.  Most improvement projects are either complete or will be nearing completion this year.
IV.
Neighborhood Coordinator Report






Nora Smith, Neighborhood Coordinator reported on several items including: the upcoming Volunteer Breakfast on April 16, Cultural Cues training at Third Place Commons, Earth Day events and Embrace Shoreline Schools on May 15
V. 
Adjourn
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:00 pm.
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